
Hello Nakusp Elementary: 
 
I hope you all had a great holiday!  School is back and things are humming along.  This time between the 

winter break and spring break is a crucial learning window- the class routines are set, expectations are 

understood, and students can really make progress.  The school has plenty of activities coming up over the 

next few weeks!  Although we donôt have the snow accumulation we have had the last few years, we have 

enough to get outside and enjoy the season.  

Our school will be hosting a Math learning open house night on February 6th, 6:00 PM start.  We will have 

families in for some desserts and some classroom activities.  We want to help parents and families 

understand why Math is taught the way it is.  Students who have the support of their families in their 

learning journey are much more successful and we invite you to come and join in on some Math fun and 

games! 

The Battle of the Books has begun!  Teams of students are reading through a set of novels in preparation 

for a quiz show style competition before spring break.  Mrs. Grout and Mrs. Martin are organizing this 

event.  

There are many great opportunities going on for students this winter!  Our Thrive after three program has 

a few alterations. Mondays now feature gymnastics with Ms. Schwabe for students in Grades 4-7.  Tuesdays 

offer Arts, Crafts and Snacks with Ms. Arnold and Mrs. Volansky for students of all ages.  Wednesdays we 

have Robotics with Mr. Greenhalf for students in grade 3-7.  Mr. McMechan is coaching Basketball for 

Grades 6/7 on Wednesdays and Fridays.  Mr. OôConnor and Mr. Ballard are coaching basketball for grades 

3-5 on Thursdays, starting tomorrow. Lastly, we have a cross country ski club on Tuesday and Thursday 

mornings from 8- 8:45, parents are welcome to join.  A big thank you to all our teachers and community 

volunteers for giving up their time to provide these opportunities to our students! 

Summit Lake Ski Days are coming up fast!  We are so fortunate to have the support of a ski hill nearby that 

we can work with to provide affordable lessons for all students.  Each class will have 3 days at the hill.  

Please see the schedule in this newsletter.   

Our grade 7 class is busy with preparations for their trip to Quebec in February.  They will be fundraising 

through a partnership with Summit Lake on Saturdays throughout the season starting January 26th.  Parents 

and students will be running the concession.  Big thanks to the Summit Lake Ski and Snowboard area for 

working with us on this community collaboration.   

As always, I encourage parents and community members to come in and share their ideas and skills with 

our staff and students.  If you have something you wish to share, please stop by the school and check in to 

the office or give me a call at 250 265 3638 ext 3314.    

Best Regards, Mike Hibberson, Principal 
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Staff Directory  
PRINCIPAL            EXTENSION 
 
Mike HIbberson      3314 
 
VICE-PRINCIPAL 
   
Brent Cook      3310 
  
SECRETARY 
 
Lisa Bateman      3401
     
TEACHERS 
 
Sheri Boswell  Kindergarten   3213 
Marsha Roberts  Grade 1K/1/2   3204 
Jenna Arnold  Grade 2/3   3354 
Karen Marsden  Grade 3 /4   3205 
Brenda McQuair Grade 4/5   3206 
Anita Vibe  Grade 5/6   3208 
Patti Zeleznik  Grade 5/6   3211 
Leslie Leitch  Grade 7    3212 
Keith Greenhalf  Learning Resource  3219 
Robin Barrow  Learning Resource   
Andrea Volansky Learning Resource  3512 
Megan Martin  Teacher Librarian  3210 
Felicia Schwabe  PE     
 
EDUCATION ASSISTANTS 
 
Anne-Marie Paul 
Carol Fox 
Doreen Yano     
Dorraine Gustafson  
Leigha Anderson     
Kim Reich 
Kirsten Roodzant     
Tammy Merry  
 
STRONG START 
 
Nancy Bone      3220
      
CUSTODIANS 
 
Gabi Koehler & Tracy Fetters 

Important Dates 
 

 
 
 
Jan. 21 NI Day ς Classes not in session 
 
Jan. 22 Snow Day Activities ς see attached 
 
Jan. 24  Bake Sale ς see attached 
 
Jan. 28 Assembly ς 9:05 AM 
 
Jan. 30 Ski Day 
 
Feb. 6 улΩǎ 5ŀȅ 
 
Feb. 6-8    Ski Days 
 
Feb. 11 Talent Show ς see attached 
 
Feb 13-15   Ski Days 
 
Feb. 14 Valentines Dance ς after school 
 
Feb. 18 BC Family Day  
 
Feb. 20-21  Ski Days 
 
Feb. 22 NI Day ς Classes not in session 
 
Feb. 25 Assembly ς 9:05 AM 
 
Feb. 28 Pink Shirt Day 

 

 

School Phone: 

250-265-3638 

Secretary:  Ms. Lisa Bateman 
Extension:  3401 

 
Principal:  Mr. Mike Hibberson 

Extension:  3314 
 

Vice Principal:  Mr. Brent Cook 
Extension:  3310 



Cold, Wet Weather 
 

As the weather turns colder and wetter, please make sure all students come to school dressed 
appropriately.   Students should have boots, snow pants, mitts and a hat.  For the younger 
students, it is nice to have a spare change of clothes left at school, especially dry socks. 
 

 

Summit Lake Ski and Board Days 
 

Date Class Class Class 

January 30 Ms. Marsden Mrs. Leitch  

    

February 6 Ms. Roberts Mrs. McQuair Ms. Volansky 

February 7 Mrs. Boswell Ms. Arnold Ms. Vibe 

February 8 Ms. Marsden Mrs. Leitch  

    

February 13 Ms. Roberts Mrs. McQuair Ms. Volansky 

February 14 Mrs. Boswell Ms. Arnold Ms. Vibe 

February 15 Ms. Marsden Mrs. Leitch  

    

February 20 Ms. Roberts Mrs. McQuair Ms. Volansky 

February 21 Mrs. Boswell Ms. Arnold Ms. Vibe 

    

 
Ski and Board Reminders 

 
The bus to transport the students to the hill will leave the school shortly after 9:00 AM and 
return to the school prior to the 2:57 PM bell.    
 
hƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΩǎΣ ǘƘŜ YƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƻƴƭȅ ǎǇŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ǳǇ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƘƛƭƭΦ  ¢ƘŜ ōǳǎ 
will bring them back at noon and will have their lunch and be at the school for the afternoon. 
 
The concession will be open at the ski hill.    We will send more information home about the 
concession menu once it becomes available. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Iƻǘ ǘƻǇƛŎǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ DǊŀŘŜ тΩǎ 
 

Ski Hill Concession 
 

The grade seven class will be running the concession at the ski hill on Saturdays.  We 
are fundraising for when students from Rawdon, Quebec come and visit. We need the 
money to do activities such as going to the hot springs, going to the Revelstoke pipe 
coaster, canoeing, tree planting and more fun activities. Thanks for your support and hope 
to see you at the ski hill. 
 

-Dharia 
 

 
 

 
 

The Contest Winners 
 

Congratulations to Vanesa Sing for winning the Kootenay Contraption Contest. The school is 
proud of you. 
 
Congratulations to Aniyah Hildebrand for winning the Kootenay Calendar Contest. If you want to 
see her picture, you can pick up a calendar at the Credit Union. 
 
By Evan Lythgoe    
 

 

 

Fun Fair 

 

Thank you to everyone for participating in the Fun Fair.  It went very well. 
We raised over $700.  Some of the favourite activities were face painting, 
fish pond, hit the clown, and of course the food.  
 

Thank you everybody who joined in the fun.  
 

Sincerely: Jordis and Addyson            
 

 



Sweater and Stocking decorating 
 

The ugly sweater making at the Christmas craft fair was very fun!  All the 
students were very creative when decorating their sweaters and they were 
all unique and special in their own way.  
 

The stockings were also amazing!  Students got to choose what went on it, 
and what colors of felt they wanted to use. Of course, I hope everyone had 
fun in the end and are proud of the sweater or stocking they made. 
 

Sincerely, Averyll 
 

 
 
Mrs.Leitchôs grade 7 class won the ñStuff The Busò contest by bringing in a total of 150 
non-perishable items. With a prize of throwing a pie into our LOVELY Principal, 
Mr.Hibbersonôs, face. We would like to thank Ms. Arnold for making this once in a lifetime 
opportunity possible, plus her grade 2/3 class. They figured out the average number of 
items brought in by each student and for made this contest fair for every class. 
 

Sadie       
 
    
 

 
 



 
 
Basketball 
 
We would like to give a big thank you to Mr. McMechan for running our basketball program. 
Thanks! It's nice to have an after school sport. 

 

 
 

 
 

 

  Gymnastics  

with Ms.Schwabe and Ms.Vibe. 
 Every Monday there will be gymnastics in the gym 
with Ms.Schwabe and Ms.Vibe. It is grade 4 to 7 that 
can go. (sorry). Hope to see u there! :)  
-Emily  and Avery  

 

 

Intramurals 
 

In the upcoming weeks the primary students are playing secret dodgeball 
and the intermediate students will be playing basketball.  In the past year 
weôve done many activities like dodgeball, soccer and baseball.   

 

Parker    
 

 

 




